
From: Michelle Anthony <mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au>  

Sent: Friday, 26 March 2021 9:58 AM 

To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 

Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 

Subject: AM 2021/15 Schedule X and Health Awards 

 

To: The Associate to Hatch V 

And 

To: The AMOD team 

 

I refer to my conversation with Alexa of late yesterday afternoon when I indicated that APESMA 

intended to submit applications to amend a number of Modern Awards to extend the operation of 

Schedule X to 31 December 2021. 

 

I indicated that APESMA has an interest in the following awards that fall within the Health Sector 

Awards group (AM 2021/15): 

• Pharmacy Industry Award 2020 

• Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2020 

• Ambulance and Patient Transport Award 2020 
 

Upon reviewing the Full Bench’s decision of 24 March 2021, [2021] FWCFB 1596, it became apparent 

that the Full Bench in paragraph [18[ of that decision has extended the operation of Schedule X to all 

the Health Awards as defined in paragraph [1] of the Full Bench decision of 24 March 2021, including 

the three listed above in which APESMA has an interest.  

 

The purpose of this email therefore is to clarify to the Modern Awards team and the Associate to 

Vice President Hatcher that we will not be submitting applications to vary any Awards as part of the 

AM2021/15 proceedings. 

 

Thank you to Alexa and the team for your time and assistance. 

 

Regards, 

Michelle Anthony 

Acting Director Industrial Relations 
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